
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Happy Fall everyone!  As we enter into October, we are fully into routine and successfully focussed 
on our learning and well-being. 
 
Our primary focus this fall continues to be on student and staff mental well-being.  The transition 
back to school has been encouraging.  Many students are reviewing Kelso’s Choices and the variety 
of options available to them when experiencing more challenging situations.  Our staff continue to 
support students to make good choices independently and help where needed.  Students are 
encouraged to be kind and patient with one another as, once again, they negotiate the nuances of 
friendship.  Returning to school to face to face learning has been welcome for most, but this 
transition has not been easy for everyone.  We are sensitive to the many factors that influence this 
transition and continue to advocate for and support our students.  Please reach out to your child’s 
teacher if you would like to discuss any serious concerns you many have.  We appreciate your 
involvement and your effort to foster resiliency and independence.  This is especially important for 
our intermediate students as they enter into a different phase of development in which they thrive 
on this level of freedom and responsibility. 
 
This month, students in grades 5 – 8 participated in virtual anti-racism and anti-homophobic 
workshops, presented by the Get REAL movement.  We will continue our efforts this month as 
staff, parents and students are offered workshops entitled “Colour Blind” to address inclusion in 
our school, from Hello Hope Canada.  
 
Parents, please join us by GOOGLE MEET Tuesday, October 12 at 6:15 p.m. to take part in 
this virtual presentation at meet.google.com/uqb-wjpf-etf.  Our goal is for students to see our 
differences, acknowledge our identity and celebrate our diversity.  Students from grades 1 – 8 will 
experience their workshops October 14th.  
 
This week, we received more information about volunteers in schools.  Please know that proof of 
vaccines will be required by submitting this information online.  See more details in the body of 
the newsletter below. 
 
October 2 was National Custodial Workers’ Recognition Day.  I want to take the opportunity 
to thank our custodians, Mrs. Colpitts and Brad Colpitts for their tremendous efforts to keep our 
school clean and safe.  They also gathered a large truck load of furniture to return to the warehouse 
that was not being used in our building.  This helped to free up space in our school to be used by 
staff and students alike.  Donna and Brad Colpitts go above and beyond in their duties at Dr. Emily 
Stowe and are an integral part of our team.  Thank you! 
 
Halloween takes place October 29th at Dr. Emily Stowe.  We will continue to offer the chance to 
dress up that day.  Please know that teachers will not be able to help with costumes, so prepare 
them how to manage their costume, modify it, or send them in black and orange if you wish.  
Dressing up is not a requirement, but a choice for those who wish to do so.  There is no need to 
send in anything that needs to be passed out, including homemade goods, which are not 
permitted.  Students may choose to go trick or treating in their community on the weekend when 
they will receive their Halloween treats. 
 
Sincerely, 

Madame Haley-Twiss 
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School Council 

 
Thank you to all who attended our first virtual meeting on September 28th. Along with all the changes that 
the new school year brings it also brings a new School Council! Below is a list of the new members of our 
council: 
 
Chair- Colleen Smiles 
Vice Chair - Christina Vorstenbosch  
Treasurer - Lisa Whitworth 
Secretary - Amy Brown 
 
Healthy Hunger has had a great start! We will continue with Subway on Mondays and Booster Juice on 
Fridays. If you haven't signed up yet, be sure to sign up at www.healthyhunger.ca to order your child's 
lunches.  
 
Spirit Wear order forms have been sent out - they are due by October 22nd. Another copy of the order details 
is attached to this newsletter. Please note, payments are only being accepted through School Cash Online.  
School Cash Online no longer includes a wallet, so please have your banking information handy when 
ordering.  
 
Popcorn, popcorn, popcorn!  Kernels Popcorn Day is Wednesday, October 20th. Be sure to order 
through School Cash Online by October 6th. 
 
For anyone interested in attending, our next meeting will be held on Tuesday October 26th at 7:00 p.m. via 
WebEx at https://kprdsb.webex.com/meet/lhaley-twiss 
 
Colleen Smiles, Chair 
colleensmiles1@gmail.com 

 

Character in the School  

October’s Character Attribute 

Respect 
I am polite, courteous, and caring. I value myself and others. I treat all people with dignity and uphold their 
rights. I protect property and our environment.  
 

Terry Fox 

This year is the 41st Anniversary of the Terry Fox Run/Walk. We participated in a school-wide walk at various 
points throughout the day.  Fundraising amounted to $1,276.85 – way to go Stowe!  A big thank you goes out 
to Mrs. Murru, Mrs. Luke-Hewitt, Mrs. Lalonde and Mrs. Steffler for all of the organization involved and for 
the engaging bulletin boards by Kindergarten students. 
 

Orange shirt day: National Day for Truth and 

Reconciliation 
 
Dr. Emily Stowe honoured Canada’s first National Day for Truth and Reconciliation.  Teachers addressed the 
lost children and survivors of residential schools, as well as their families and communities in an age-
appropriate way.  Announcements were shared by students throughout the week.  Last year, Stowe purchased 
many books for our library to honour the diversity of our community.  Included in these orders were books 

http://www.healthyhunger.ca/
https://kprdsb.webex.com/meet/lhaley-twiss
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to help students understand the history of residential schools in Canada.  Many of our resources also celebrate 
the culture and communities of our First Nations Peoples.  Part of what we hope to achieve, is to include this 
as part of our regular program so that understanding and acknowledgement happens all year long.  This is 
the goal of Truth and Reconciliation.  A big thank you goes out to Ms. Jackson and Mrs. Leggo for helping us 
to order these resources.  

“We remember every child that didn’t come home from residential school. We recognize the harm, loss and 
grief of survivors and their families. As educators, we have a role to play, to educate ourselves and others 
about this tragic legacy. This is a solemn and important day, recognized in age-appropriate ways by all schools 

throughout KPR. #NationalDayforTruthandReconciliation”  Please see an example of our student 
learning, from Ms. Elik’s grade 5/6 class, below. 

 

Rowan’s Law Day  

Rowan’s Law Day took place on Wednesday, September 29th.  Rowan’s Law Day honours an Ottawa student 
who died after sustaining several concussions over six days. In 2018, the provincial government passed 

Rowan’s Law (Concussion Safety), to protect amateur athletes on the field and at school, and  to  support 
concussion awareness and prevention. To see KPR’s concussion safety protocols and resources, visit 
http://www.kprschools.ca/en/our_schools/getinvolved/parentresources/concussionresources.html 

Students at Dr. Emily Stowe took part in workshops to learn about the signs of concussion and how to play 
safely. 

Entry to School 
Please remember, if you have a reason to arrive at the school outside of entry/dismissal times, you are to ring 
the buzzer at the front door.  We can only communicate with you via the intercom system.  You will need to 
state your name and the reason you are present (bringing in child late, signing out for appt., etc.) and your 
child will be sent out to you, or you will be asked to send your child in on their own.  We have one secretary. 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/nationaldayfortruthandreconciliation?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUGmu3vcqRweYrPgIu8WfMSXY2aW6X7KYuqODRdspI2ocNRNcJgxQFN_e-IYlrDrSbfuZtw7nV2-YMcRi1o5dzED9rwpwLDCjKlWgY5CqIJ4sso9OgrUAG1N5Q7m-CaWTU3x5_mqRBngtzdG8Nhwszq&__tn__=*NK-R
http://www.kprschools.ca/en/our_schools/getinvolved/parentresources/concussionresources.html
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Patience and kindness would be appreciated if your call is not answered immediately.  Sometimes we 
are also on the phone and cannot speak to two parties at the same time.  The buzzer is quite loud on the 
inside of the school so there is no need to repeatedly press it. If after a few minutes you are not acknowledged, 
please call the school 905-433-8747. Parents/guardians are not permitted in the building without an 
appointment.  There will be no exceptions.  Thank you for your understanding of these present 
circumstances. 
 

 

Edsby & School Messenger 
Our primary tool for communication between parents and teachers will be EDSBY. Invitations will be sent 
from time to time to your email, if you have not yet activated your account.  A handy parent sheet is attached 
to this newsletter with guidance about setting up your account. Bookmark the parent portal from the Board 
website for ease of access. https://parents.kprdsb.ca/.  If you have difficulties logging in, please email Edsby 

support at support@edsby.com                
 
Likewise, School Messenger will be utilized to a great extent this year to forward newsletters and important 
communications from the office.  It is therefore important that your email address is accurately on file. If you 
do not see emails from us, and they are not showing up in your junk/spam folder, please be sure to contact 
the office to confirm we have your current information. See the attached documentation regarding School 
Messenger Texting. 
 

 Student Forms 

Please watch for not only the Student Verification Form (which confirms all contact information we have for 
a student) as well as the Student Information Form (which confirms various school-related items as well as 
KI pill consent) to come home shortly.  These are all being done by way of paper this year, and are extremely 
important to be viewed, amended, and signed and sent back as soon as possible. 

 
 

School Cash Online 
To those of you new to our school, please be aware that any payments to the school are to be made through 
School Cash Online. The Board has directed that schools are to use School Cash Online as their primary 
source of fund collection.  Please be sure to visit School Cash Online to register.  There is a link on the school 
website to assist.  Step by step instructions are also attached to this newsletter.   

 

 

Halloween 

Halloween is taking place at Stowe this year!  Students may wear costumes, but teachers will not be able to 
assist students with costume changes. Please modify accordingly or wear black and orange.  No masks or toy 
weapons of any sort are permitted.   Class activities will be at the discretion of the teacher.  Students may 
bring their own treats for themselves, but we ask that none are brought in to share.   Please do not send in 
baked goods, toys, candy, etc.  Our parade will need to wait until we can more safely mix.  If you have 
questions, please ask your child’s teacher.  
 

Healthy Hunger           
We are permitted to return to hot lunches again this year.  Subway is available on Mondays, 
and Booster Juice every Friday, both at first break.  
Visit the healthyhunger.ca website at Healthy Hunger and register your child in his/her 
classroom which are listed by teacher and grade. You will be able to view all upcoming lunches and place 
your orders.  

https://parents.kprdsb.ca/
mailto:support@edsby.com
https://www.healthyhunger.ca/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=65
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Please note there is a cut off of 5 days prior to each lunch date. If you have any questions or concerns, 
please contact colleensmiles1@gmail.com 
Thanks for participating. 

 

No Dogs 
  

For the safety of our children please do not bring your dogs on school property, especially 
during entrance and dismissal times.  Thank you for your support! 

 

 

  Website/Twitter  
Be sure to check out our school website! Follow us on Twitter too! Keep in the know with 
what’s happening and stay in the loop.  Our school website can be found at 
https://emilystowe.kprdsb.ca/ and should be the first point of access for our school 
community.  If you need to email a staff member, please refer to the Staff Directory tab of 
our school website for all staff email addresses.  

 
 

Absence Reporting  

At Dr. Emily Stowe, the safety of our students is first and foremost. Our Absence 
Reporting System allows you to report an absence 24 hours a day, 7 days a week at 
1-844-434-8119 or register at studentabsence.kprdsb.ca or download the app 
(available through your app store). If late, please remind your child to report to the office on their way to 
class, so we can record that they have arrived safely.  Thank you!  

 
 
If you mention Dr. Emily Stowe before your items are scanned through, 10% of sales 
comes back to the school!  Show your support for your school.  Every little bit helps! 
 
 

 

Volunteers in Schools – from the Board 
We wanted to provide you with an update on the Immunization Disclosure Process for volunteers, service 
providers and frequent visitors to schools.   

  
At the beginning of the school year, our focus was on implementing this policy for all school board 
employees.  Now that this is in place, we are pleased to be able to move forward with vaccination 
attestations for volunteers, frequent visitors, and third-party providers in school settings.  
 
In KPR schools, the following people must attest to being fully vaccinated (and provide proof of 
vaccination) prior to assisting in a school setting in addition to the requirement to provide a valid, current 
police check with vulnerable sector search completed: 
• Volunteers including parents/guardians community members 

• All college/university placement students (including teacher candidates, nursing candidates, 

ECE students, EA/CYW students, etc.) 

Volunteers and placement students will be asked to attest using an online form,  available by clicking here.  
  

mailto:colleensmiles1@gmail.com
https://emilystowe.kprdsb.ca/
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FyuZNAkxzyX&data=04%7C01%7C%7C175789be08494ea8738608d984397476%7C2b94e694f4c94cc09af4294713f6f565%7C0%7C0%7C637686204567771279%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Ncp%2FJBvR8zgZD1eOZjKtTYD87mSstqFA8MIgm6dR9zw%3D&reserved=0
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Please note that we are prioritizing fully vaccinated individuals at this time (final dose received at least 14 
days ago). There may be opportunity for unvaccinated individuals to volunteer at a later date, through 
implementation of rapid COVID-testing measures. 

  
After completing the attestation process, volunteers and placement students must print or bring  an 
electronic copy of their vaccination receipt to the school when volunteering. This can be shown at the 
school office or to your activity contact person at the school during the sign in process.  

  
As a reminder, all visitors to schools must also complete the provincial COVID 19 school self-screener 
prior to attending school each day: https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/ 

  
Third party providers, such as bus drivers, professional service providers in schools and contractors, will 
complete the vaccination attestation process through their employer and this information will be 
provided to the board. 
 

Parent Conference October 16th  

2021 VIRTUAL PARENT CONFERENCE: CELEBRATING 20 YEARS OF LEARNING! 

Join us for KPR’s 20th Annual Parent Conference, focusing on child and teen mental health. The 
Virtual Conference will be held:  
     Saturday, October 16 
     9 a.m.-11 a.m. 
     Featuring Dr. David Templeman 
     You’ve Got This! Mental Health After COVID: Getting Back to Normal 

As always, this much-anticipated conference is free. Registrants will receive a link to the online 
presentation, which will feature practical advice on supporting your child's or teen's health from Dr. 
David Templeman. A Child and Youth Psychiatrist, Dr. Templeman also is an engaging speaker and 
author of A Teenager's Guide to Life: The Secret to Living Life and Being Happy. 
 
While there is no charge for the event, registration is required. All KPR parents, caregivers and 
employees are welcome to join us. 

In honour of this annual event’s 20th Anniversary, we have a special conference package for 
registrants from KPR! Enjoy a treat on us, and receive a practical keepsake. 
 
Register now for this virtual conference! 

 
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcovid-19.ontario.ca%2Fschool-screening%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C175789be08494ea8738608d984397476%7C2b94e694f4c94cc09af4294713f6f565%7C0%7C0%7C637686204567781270%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=8JCSjWWm9Hf757b65tp6DUuPLwmEnCuDxpLGD%2FqlccE%3D&reserved=0
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/hLYLD7mddcEaLY1wAe0K7g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjDmXSP0RbaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3Byc2Nob29scy5jYS9lbi9vdXJfc2Nob29scy9nZXRpbnZvbHZlZC9wYXJlbnRyZXNvdXJjZXMvcGFyZW50c2NvbmZlcmVuY2UuaHRtbFcHc2Nob29sbUIKYSxSMi1h5tR7WVIbbG9yZW5hX2hhbGV5dHdpc3NAa3ByZHNiLmNhWAQAAAAC
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Instructions for School Cash Online are posted below. 
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Hello Families, 

  

We will be holding a popcorn day on October 20th. Popcorn will be available to purchase for $2.25 and arrive in 

individual bags, The Flavors to choose from will be, Butter Salt, Low-fat Caramel, Salt & Vinegar, White Cheddar, 

and Dill Pickle. Orders will need to be made by October 6th. Please place your orders via SCHOOL CASH ONLINE 

https://kprdsb.schoolcashonline.com/Home/SignIn 

 

If you have any questions, please email colleensmiles1@gmail.com 

 

 

Thank you, Parent Council 

 

         

  

https://kprdsb.schoolcashonline.com/Home/SignIn
mailto:colleensmiles1@gmail.com
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               October 

  

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  

 

   
 

 

 1 
 

 

 

2 

3 

 

4 
  

 

5 
 

 

6 
 

7 
 

8 

 

9 

 

10 11 
 

12 
“Colour Blind” 

Parents  6:15 pm 

meet.google.com/uq

b-wjpf-etf  

 

13 
 

14 
“Colour Blind” 

student 

presentations 

15 
 

16 
Virtual Parent 

Conference 

9 – 11 a.m. 

17 

 

18 

 

19 
  
 

20 

 

21 

 

22 

 

23 
 

24/31 

 

 

25 

 

26 
School Council 

Meeting  
7:00 pm 

https://kprdsb.webe

x.com/meet/lhaley-

twiss 

 

 

27 

 

28 

 
 

 

 

 

29 
Hallowe’en at 

Stowe! 

30 

https://meet.google.com/uqb-wjpf-etf?hs=224
https://meet.google.com/uqb-wjpf-etf?hs=224
https://kprdsb.webex.com/meet/lhaley-twiss
https://kprdsb.webex.com/meet/lhaley-twiss
https://kprdsb.webex.com/meet/lhaley-twiss

